
National Finance Center 
CAPPS Notification 

Update: Point Forward Spreadsheet 

April 22, 2019 

Reference Number:  NFC-1555944719 

Dear Customer: 

As a follow-up to our April 8, 2019, 2019 Retroactive Pay Adjustment meeting, the 

National Finance Center’s (NFC) responses to Agencies’ questions are attached.  

Responses are provided from April 8, 2019 through April 12, 2019. 

Federal employees with questions concerning this notification should contact 

their Servicing Personnel Office.  Authorized Agency representatives with questions 

concerning this notification should contact NFC’s Client Management Branch at 

Client.Management@usda.gov  

https://nfc.usda.gov/ClientServices/HR_Payroll/PayRaise/documents/point_forward_questions.xlsx
mailto:Client.Management@usda.gov

